
Minutes of the NPNA meeting held on June 9, 2013 
 

at the Northgate Park Picnic Shelter 
1. Attending:  
 
Board Members (quorum 5):  Boomer Bakalchuck, Line Dempsey, Debra Hawkins, Carol Henderson, Ian 
Pond, Dan Singer  
Residents: See sign in sheet.   
 
Elections were held after a wonderful picnic provided by Debra Hawkins and Dan Singer: 
 
President:  Ian Pond 
Vice President: Adam Shestak 
Treasurer:  Dan Singer 
Secretary:  Carol Henderson 
 
Member at Large:  Melissa Harrell, Alice Kolacinski, Debra Hawkins 
 
Presidents Award:  Line Dempsey was honored for his leadership on the board as past President for two 
years, and National Night Out coordinator for multiple years. 
   
Voting took place for the NPNA t-shirt design contest. 
 
New memberships and renewals were accepted.   
 
Approximately 60 people were in attendance. 


